Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP August 7, 2024

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Matt Klocke, Scott Peterson, David Durheim, Laurie Jorgensen, Donna Zastera & Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting read. Matt asked if any objections/corrections, none being stated minutes approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. Beginning balance \$166,124.92, receipts totaled \$2,033.29 & disbursements of \$17,631.25 for ending balance of \$150,526.96, deposit in transit 301.68 so bank balance is \$150,225.28. CD balance is \$150,000.00. Scott made a motion to accept the treasurer's report as read, 2nd by David, motion carried 3-0. Claims paid tonight are 7962-7964.

Public Comment Period:

• Donna Zastera had questions on a 8'x8' building, she was told since it was under 100 square feet a permit was not needed. She is also looking at a 10'x 20' chicken run eventually which would need a permit. She was explained the permit process and she was relieved to know once she gets it, it is valid for a year to give her time. David is going to email her the Land Use Permit which she can then return to the Partridge Township PO Box 67 Askov, MN 55704. She then left the meeting.

Special Visitors:

None

Old Business:

- David has not had any further contract from Draeger's regarding their property clean up on Root Road. He is going to contact that her to see if they can set up a meeting at the property again to look at their progress.
- Sheriff contract was completed and approved at the County Board Meeting in July. A completed and signed contract was returned to the Clerk.
- Tyler Klocke has completed Elwell, however, we now have to seed Jackson Road. Tyler will pick up more grass seed and then complete that stretch.
- Robert's Excavating completed Jackson Road. South side of Degerstrom should be ditched to help the water flow better and avoid further issues. Scott made a motion to have Robert's ditch that area on the S side of Degerstrom. 2nd by David. Motion carried 3-0.

New Business:

• There are two properties that the Township has received one complaint each on and will need to keep them on the radar. Both properties have excessive vehicles, boats, etc collecting on their properties. Laurie informed the Board that there had been a previous complaint on one of the properties prior to having this policy and was wondering if that was noted. David said it was not but if that person wants to send a text, email or give a phone call it will be logged now through this process.

Meeting adjourned by Chairman, Matt at 7:48 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt, Clerk

Matt Klocke, Chairman